
A Regional Resource

Left  to  right,  Associate  Vice  President  of  Corporate  &
Continuing Education Kevin Kussman, Vice President of Student
Affairs Bill Belden and Vice President of Instruction Dr. Tim
Cook  meet  with  the  residents  of  White  Salmon  to  discuss
potential course offerings in a satellite location.

As the economy of the Columbia River Gorge has developed, so
have its needs for a more highly trained workforce. Recently
members of two Gorge school districts reached out to Clark
College to help meet those needs.

Representatives  from  Clark  College  recently  attended  two
public meetings in the Columbia River Gorge to hear public
input and gauge interest in offering college-level classes to
the communities of Klickitat and Skamania counties. The public
meetings were hosted by the Stevenson-Carson School District
and the White Salmon Valley School District. Held at the Wind
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River Education Center in Carson and at the Columbia High
School Library in White Salmon during February and March, the
meetings were well attended by a cross-section of prospective
students, business leaders, educators and economic development
advocates.

More  than  200  people  attended  the  meeting  in  Carson,
indicating the interest was there for college-level classes.
Although there was a smaller number in attendance in White
Salmon, the participants there clearly stated the need for
educational  programming  to  train  for  workforce  needs,
particularly for the growing high-tech sector in the Gorge.
What Clark College officials still need to determine is how
many and what types of classes to offer.

“Clark has explored the option of offering for-credit classes
in the Gorge before, but we know that demands change with
changing economic times,” said Clark College President Bob
Knight. “We really needed to hear that the interest was there
for a model that we could fiscally maintain and one that would
be sustainable for the workforce needs of these communities.”

Columbia  High  School
principal Troy Whittle gives
Clark  College  insight  into
the  high  school  population
in White Salmon.

Clark College is already offering adult basic education and
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ESL classes through the WorkSource offices in Stevenson and
White Salmon and will continue those classes. The proposed
expansion  would  bring  general  education  offerings  to  the
region–classes that would have broad appeal and that also
could be taken by Running Start students.

“White  Salmon  Valley  School  District  is  excited  about
developing  partnerships  with  Clark  College  and  Stevenson-
Carson  School  District  for  expanding  college-level  course
opportunities that will better meet the growing needs of our
students, adult learners, and communities,” said Dr. Jerry A.
Lewis, Superintendent of White Salmon Valley School District.

Clark College may begin offering a limited number of classes
this summer; the formal kickoff is scheduled for fall quarter
in September. Classes in Skamania County will be offered at
the Wind River Education Center, formerly the middle school
for the Stevenson-Carson school district. A location for White
Salmon classes is being discussed.
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